
 
 

PUBLIC CORRESPONDENCE 
 

                                                                                                

  

 

The following is public correspondence received by the City Clerk’s Office after the posting of the 
original agenda. Individual contact information has been redacted for privacy. This may not be a 
comprehensive collection of the public correspondence, but staff makes its best effort to include all 
correspondence received to date. 
 
To send correspondence to the City Council, on matters listed on the agenda please email 
PublicComment@losaltosca.gov   



From: Janet Hurt
To: Public Comment
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT AGENDA ITEM 3-1/24
Date: Monday, January 23, 2023 8:07:46 PM

I want to provide comment regarding the medical offices along Altos Oaks and my understanding
that they will be converted to multi-family residence.  I am very concerned about this transition.  We
moved to Golden Way so our son can attend Loyola Grammar school and take part in building
relationships with the Pediatric Dentistry and Orthodontics, PT Works for physical therapy, and Altos
Eye Physicians community.   My understanding is these doctor offices will be converted to multi-
family residence that will include up to 100 living units.  Why would the city close these multi-
institutional medical offices and replace them with residential homes?  These practices have been
around for many decades and serve so many families who depend on these local offices.  Where will
local residence go once these offices are closed, I would guess that some of the doctor offices will
close for good leaving many residences without care as many new doctor offices in Los Altos are not
accepting new patients. One of the many reasons we chose to move to Los Altos (Golden Way) was
the charm and location of Loyola and a variety of local doctor offices and specialties.  This will
significantly impact our health care and our reason for living where we do.
 
The other major concern is the impact to traffic with adding up to 100 living spaces in such a small
street – I understand these dwellings can be up to 3 stories which will significantly impact
(negatively) living and traveling in and around this area (we live on Golden Way) which will impact
parking in and round our house.  Given the traffic for Loyola and the local doctor offices, the traffic is
manageable as well as parking, I see that significantly changing with the addition of the 100 housing
units. This will be a nightmare for all of us living on Golden Way and Altos Oaks – I believe these
roads will be a nightmare for all local residents.
 
I urge you to reconsider and allow the Altos Oaks doctor offices/dentists/specialists to remain on
Alto Oaks and that you find a new place to build these housing units.  The damage that will be done
to this area, the loss of these beloved medical practices, the traffic, noise, and charm will be lost
forever. I urge you to stop this plan of closing the beloved medical offices on Altos Oaks and move
the 100-unit residential plan to another location in Los Altos. 
 
Kind Regards,
Janet Hurt
Golden Way
Los Altos
 
 

Confidentiality Notice. This email (including all attachments) is for the sole use of the
intended recipient(s) and may include information that is confidential, privileged and/or
attorney work product. Any review, disclosure, distribution or reliance upon this email by
others is strictly prohibited. If you are not an intended recipient, please contact the sender and
delete all copies including any attachments.



From: Payal B
To: Public Comment
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT AGENDA ITEM 3 - 1/24/23
Date: Tuesday, January 24, 2023 11:30:03 AM

The OA district on Altos Oaks Dr should not be rezoned to allow multifamily residential for
reasons stated below:

-It will be unsafe for children to access Mckenzie park as the road will be a lot busier.
-Each office is proposed to be zoned for 6-7 units, which would mean it could be a multistory.
This is a privacy concern for nearby residences.
-The OA district on Altos Oaks Dr doesn’t have the infrastructure in terms of roads that lead
to it to support the high traffic density that the multifamily residential will cause.

-Payal



From: Anirban Ray
To: Public Comment
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT AGENDA ITEM 3 - 1/24/23
Date: Tuesday, January 24, 2023 11:35:06 AM

Hello,

        Requesting the City Council to reconsider rezoning of the medical practices along Altos
Oaks Dr as part of the Housing Element update. This rezoning not only is a privacy concern
for abutting houses but also is a safety issue for children in our neighborhood walking to
access Mckenzie park and Loyola Elementary school due to the increased traffic. The traffic
currently at Altos Oaks Dr medical offices is just about at a level that is not disruptive to
nearby residential areas. Zoning this for multifamily residential or mixed use of offices along
with residential will cause huge traffic disruptions. It will make the traffic unmanageable on
Altos Oaks Dr and the service road on the other side.
        While I truly support affordable housing, urging the City Council to carefully consider
the implications of this rezoning and do what is best for the safety of our community. Higher
density construction in the downtown areas will allow us to meet the numbers required by the
state without causing disruptions
to residential neighborhoods.

-Anirban 



From: Shani Kleinhaus
To: City Council; Public Comment
Cc: Planning Services; Nick Zornes
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT AGENDA ITEM 3 - January 24, 2023
Date: Tuesday, January 24, 2023 12:13:41 PM
Attachments: Los Altos Housing element 1-24-23 (2).pdf

RB2 Comments PreliminaryProjectReview 2100WoodsLane PPR21-0007withAttachment (4) (1).pdf

Dear Mayor Meadows and Los Altos City Council,

The Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society promotes the enjoyment, understanding, and
protection of birds and other wildlife by engaging people of all ages in birding, education, and
conservation. We work in open space and urban landscape to protect species and their habitats.
Because of the great importance of waterways and wetlands to our species, these natural
resources are of great importance to our members. As we have previously highlighted, the
2100 Woods Lane property is an important natural feature in Los Altos. It is a place where
special status species can be found and is therefore treasured by the community. 

We respectfully asks that the City of Los Altos:
Identify in the Mitigated Negative Declaration all waters of the United States, as delineated by
the Army Corps of Engineers in the attached letter from Mr. Brian Wines, Water Board Water
Resource Control Engineer, Watershed Division, to the City of Los Altos Planning
Department.
That Mr. Brian Wines’ letter and additional information from the Army Corps of Engineers
and California Department of Fish and Wildlife for the creek, wetlands and riparian watershed
located on APN 34204089 & 34204078 be included in the City Planning file and shared with
people who inquire with City Planning about the 2100 Woods Lane property.

In addition, we ask to be notified of any project applications or CEQA documents that pertain
to the 2100 Woods Lane property, at address below.

Thank you,

Shani Kleinhaus, Ph.D.
Environmental Advocate
Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society
22221 McClellan Rd. 
Cupertino, CA 95014

g



To: Mayor Meadows  and Los Altos City Council

January 24, 2023

Re: Item 3 on tonight’s Agenda: Sixth Cycle Housing Element 2023-2031

Dear Mayor Meadow and Council members,

The Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society promotes the enjoyment, understanding, and protection of birds

and other wildlife by engaging people of all ages in birding, education, and conservation. We work in

open space and urban landscape to protect species and their habitats. Because of the great importance

of waterways and wetlands to our species, these natural resources are of great importance to our

members. As we have previously highlighted, the 2100 Woods Lane property is an important natural

feature in Los Altos. It is a place where special status species can be found and is therefore treasured by

the community.

We respectfully asks that the City of Los Altos:

1) Identify in the Mitigated Negative Declaration all waters of the United States, as delineated by

the Army Corps of Engineers in the attached letter from Mr. Brian Wines, Water Board Water

Resource Control Engineer, Watershed Division, to the City of Los Altos Planning Department.

2) That Mr. Brian Wines’ letter and additional information from the Army Corps of Engineers and

California Department of Fish and Wildlife for the creek, wetlands and riparian watershed

located on APN 34204089 & 34204078 be included in the City Planning file and shared with

people who inquire with City Planning about the 2100 Woods Lane property.

In addition, we ask to be notified of any project applications or CEQA documents that pertain to the

2100 Woods Lane property, at address below.

Thank you,

Shani Kleinhaus, Ph.D.

Environmental Advocate

Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society

22221 McClellan Rd.

Cupertino, CA 95014



 

 

San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board 
March 2, 2022 

City of Los Altos 
Planning Department 
Attn: Sean Gallegos, Senior Planner (sgallegos@losaltosca.gov) 
Subject: Comments on the Preliminary Project Review, 2100 Woods Lane, 

Application No. PPR21-0007 
Dear Mr. Gallegos, 
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board (Water Board) staff 
appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on the preliminary project review for a 
three story, 177-unit, Residential Care Facility for the Elderly that is proposed for 
construction at 2100 Woods Lane in the City of Los Altos. We are concerned that the 
plans for the proposed project that are posted on the City of Los Altos Planning 
Department website do not acknowledge the presence of a creek channel and 
freshwater wetlands on the Project site. On April 9, 2019, the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers provided a delineation of waters of the U.S. at the property at 2100 Woods 
Lane in the City of Los Altos (See Attachment). This delineation identified more than 
300 linear feet of a creek channel on the project site and 0.17 acres of associated 
freshwater wetlands. Please note that, while federal jurisdiction extends to the ordinary 
high water mark, Water Board jurisdiction extends to the top of bank and California 
Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) jurisdiction extends to the outer dripline of 
riparian vegetation at the top of bank. 
 
The Water Board has regulatory authority over wetlands and stream channels under 
both the federal Clean Water Act (CWA) and the State of California’s Porter-Cologne 
Water Quality Control Act (California Water Code, Division 7). Under the CWA, the 
Water Board has regulatory authority over actions in waters of the United States, 
through the issuance of water quality certifications (Certifications) under Section 401 of 
the CWA, which are issued in conjunction with permits issued by the Corps, under 
Section 404 of the CWA. When the Water Board issues Section 401 Certifications, it 
simultaneously issues general Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for the project, 
under the Porter-Cologne Water Quality Control Act. Activities in areas that are outside 
of the jurisdiction of the Corps (e.g., isolated wetlands, vernal pools, seasonal streams, 
intermittent streams, channels that lack a nexus to navigable waters, or stream banks 
above the ordinary high water mark) are regulated by the Water Board, under the 
authority of the Porter-Cologne Water Quality Control Act. Activities that lie outside of 
Corps jurisdiction may require the issuance of either individual or general WDRs.   
 
Under the authority of the Porter-Cologne Water Quality Act, the Water Board has 
developed, and implements, the San Francisco Bay Basin Water Quality Control Plan 
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(Basin Plan), which defines the Beneficial Uses of waters of the State within the San 
Francisco Bay Region. Any permit action taken by the Water Board must be consistent 
with maintaining Beneficial Uses of waters of the State.  
 
The project proponent should not assume that the Water Board will issue permits for the 
culverting of several hundred linear feet of a creek channel at the project site. When the 
Water Board receives an application for Certification and/or WDRs, staff reviews the 
project to verify that the project proponent has taken all feasible measures to avoid 
impacts to waters of the State (these impacts usually consist of the placement of fill in 
waters of the State). Where impacts to waters of the State cannot be avoided, projects 
are required to minimize impacts to waters of the State to the maximum extent 
practicable (i.e., the footprint of the project in waters of the State is to be reduced as 
much as possible). Compensatory mitigation is then required for those impacts to 
waters of the State that cannot be avoided or minimized. Avoidance and minimization of 
impacts is a prerequisite to developing an acceptable project and identifying appropriate 
compensatory mitigation for an approved project’s impacts. Avoidance and minimization 
cannot be used as compensatory mitigation. After avoidance and minimization of direct 
impacts to waters of the State have been maximized for the proposed project, the 
necessary type and quantity of compensatory mitigation for the remaining impacts to 
waters of the State are assessed on a case-by-case basis.   
 
Under both the Clean Water Act and the San Francisco Bay Basin Water Quality 
Control Plan (Basin Plan), projects are required to demonstrate avoidance of impacts to 
waters of the U.S. and waters of the State, in conformance with U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency’s CWA 404(b)(1) Guidelines (Guidelines). The Guidelines provide 
guidance in evaluating the circumstances under which the filling of wetlands or other 
waters may be permitted. Projects must first exhaust all opportunities, to the maximum 
extent practicable, to avoid, and then to minimize impacts to jurisdictional waters. For 
non-water dependent projects, the Guidelines presume that alternatives that do not 
impact wetlands or other jurisdictional waters are available. Only after all options for 
avoidance and minimization of impacts have been exhausted, including implementing 
the project at an alternative location, is it appropriate to develop mitigation for adverse 
impacts to waters of the U.S. and waters of the State. The project proposes to fill more 
than 300 linear feet of a creek channel and associated freshwater wetlands for a non-
water dependent project (senior housing). Review consistent with the Guidelines is not 
likely to support the issuance Certification and/or WDRs for the proposed fill of all 
jurisdictional waters at the project site.   
 
Even if the Corps, CDFW, and the Water Board were to issue permits for the proposed 
culverting of the creek and fill of wetlands at the project site, it will be difficult for the 
project to provide mitigation for the amount of proposed fill of waters of the State. 
Mitigation for impacts to waters of the State should be “in-kind” mitigation. In other 
words, fill of creek channels should be mitigated by the creation or restoration of a creek 
channel. In-kind mitigation for the loss of the creek channel at the project site requires 
the creation of a minimum of more than 300 linear feet of new creek channel. However, 
due to the significant uncertainties associated with the creation of a new creek channel, 
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the actual required amount of linear feet of restored creek channel are likely to be 
significantly greater than 300 linear feet. 
 
The project will not be able to purchase mitigation credits from a mitigation bank or an 
in-lieu-fee program. There are currently no mitigation banks with available riparian 
credits or freshwater wetland mitigation credits that have service areas that include Los 
Altos. Therefore, permittee-responsible mitigation will be required for fill of waters of the 
State at the project site.  
 
Acceptable mitigation for fill of waters of the State at the Project site will probably be 
expensive, including the purchase of a mitigation site with the appropriate size and 
hydrology to support the creation of a mitigation creek channel. The resource agencies 
will require that a conservation easement, deed restriction, or other form of restrictive 
covenant be placed over the property on which the mitigation channel is created.  
 
The design of a geomorphically stable mitigation creek channel is a complex process. 
Designs acceptable to the resource agencies should be based on the collection of site-
specific data, including, but not limited to: sediment load; bankfull flow elevations and 
channel cross-section dimensions; and thalweg stability. Such data will be essential to 
developing a design that could be submitted to the resource agencies for review and 
approval. Any channel creation would also require significant post-creation maintenance 
and monitoring. Ten to twenty years of post-construction monitoring may be necessary 
to properly evaluate the post-creation stability of a 300-foot long, or longer, mitigation 
creek channel. In addition, contingency measures must be developed so that corrective 
measures can be rapidly implemented in the event that the created channel proves to 
be unstable. The project would also need to ensure that adequate funding for 
contingency measures was available. Any permits issued for the proposed channel fill 
would probably require that the project proponents provide the resource agencies with a 
bond containing sufficient funding for the implementation and long-term monitoring and 
maintenance of contingency measures. And the project proponent would remain 
financially liable for the mitigation project until the mitigation feature had achieved all of 
its success criteria. In the event that the mitigation site proves to be unable to meet its 
success criteria, then the project proponent would be financially responsible for 
designing, implementing, maintaining, and monitoring an alternate mitigation site.   
 
Please contact me at  if you have any questions.   
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Brian Wines 
 Water Resource Control Engineer 
 Watershed Division 
 
 
 


















